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Term 4—Week 6 

DATES FOR DIARY 

 

TERM 4 
 
DECEMBER 
6     Assembly 
9     Year  6 Farewell Dinner 
10   Parent Helper Morning  

 Tea 
12   Presentation Day 
12   School Picnic 
16   Class Party Day 
17   SHNPS Idol 
18   Last day of term 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2020 
 

TERM 1 
 
JANUARY 
27   Australia Day  
28   Staff Development  Day 
29   Year 1-6 students return 
       Kindergarten Best Start 
30   Kindergarten Best Start 
31   Kindergarten Best Start 
 
FEBRUARY 
3    Kindergarten students  
      first day 
3    Swimming Carnival 

SHNOOSH CARE 
Ph: 9620 9308  

shnooshcare@optusnet.com.au 

 

SCHOOL SECURITY 

1300880021 
  

From the Principal’s Desk 
 

Goodbye and good luck Mrs Wall 

This week we farewelled Mrs Wall, as she heads off to begin her  

maternity leave. This was an earlier departure than planned, under  

doctor’s advice. On behalf of the school community, I would like to 

wish Mrs Wall all the best of luck for this exciting new chapter in her 

life. I would like to thank her for her outstanding commitment and  

contributions to our students and our school. We look forward to  

welcoming the newest addition to her family and to having her back 

at Seven Hills North following her maternity leave. Mrs Sargeant and 

Mr Hilly will be teaching 2/3F for the remainder of the year.  

 

 

Staffing news 

It is with both a sense of sadness and pride that I advise that 

we will be farewelling Miss Rogers and Miss Attard at the end 

of the year, as their relieving positions at our school come to 

an end.  Both Miss Rogers and Miss Attard have been  

successful in gaining Assistant Principal positions at other 

schools. On behalf of our school community I would like to 

congratulate Miss Rogers and Miss Attard and extend my  

sincere thanks for their contributions to the education of  

students at our school. Their dedication to the wellbeing of 

students has been appreciated and they will be missed by staff 

and students at our school. 
 

Presentation Day 2019 

You are invited to celebrate the wonderful achievements of our students at our 2019 Presentation Day, 

to be held on Thursday 12 December from 9am in the school hall. We look forward to seeing everyone 

to share in the achievements of our students. 
 

Canteen last day 

In order for our canteen volunteers to stocktake and prepare for the holiday break, our last day for the 

canteen will be next Wednesday, 11 December. On behalf of our school community, I would like to 

thank our volunteers who give their time in order to make this service available to our students and 

families. 
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Celebrating successful students 

Recently, Byron in 3/4A attended the Martial Arts National  

Championships in Melbourne. We are extremely proud of Byron 

who won a gold medal at the Championship. Congratulations! 
 

Congratulations also to Ainsley in 5/6T who participated in a  

National figure-skating competition in Melbourne during the week, 

what a marvellous achievement to make it to National level. Well 

done! 
 

Kindergarten visit and Parent Information Night 

Our Kindergarten Transition program continued last week with our 

final visit to ‘big school’. Kinder students have enjoyed their  

opportunity to visit our classrooms. They also participated in a 

school tour, led by their Year 4 buddies. We were extremely proud 

of our Year 4 students who were outstanding buddies to our new 

Kindergarten students and wonderful representatives of our 

school. They will be a familiar face and great support to our  

newest students when they commence next year.  

This week we held an Information Evening for parents of those 

students commencing Kindergarten at our school in 2020. This 

session provided parents with information about our school  

programs, procedures, daily routines and staff. It was wonderful 

opportunity to meet with the new families of our school  

community. A special ‘thank you’ to the teachers, SHNOOSH  

personnel and P&C members who also attended this evening.  

 

 

 

 

 

Seven Hills North Public School is a SunSafe School. In meeting the 

SunSafe recommendations of Slip, Slop, Slap, Seek and Slide we 

also offer sunglasses as a part of our school uniform.  To protect 

the eye-health of our students, School Shades sunglasses are  

available in 3 sizes, colour matched to our school uniform. 
 

School Shades sunglasses are approved to the highest Australian 

UV standards and have shatterproof, poly-carbonate lenses. Each 

set of tough, built-for-kids pair of sunglasses includes: 

 an easy-to-use ID panel 

 a microfibre cloth 

 a matching case with bag clip. 
 

P&C have generously subsidised 50% of the cost of these  

Sunglasses and they may be purchased at the Uniform Shop  

for $6.00 per pair. 

 

2020 Leadership Elections 

This week, nineteen Year 5 students presented their speeches to 

the student body for our 2020 Student Leadership elections. Our 

students did a great job at presenting their speeches to students, 

staff and guests. All candidates outlined their commitment to  

becoming a school leader and their ability to meet the leadership 

criteria and role expectations.  
 

Following our special assembly, students and staff have voted for 

their preferred candidates and we are currently tallying the results 

to determine our 2020 School Leaders. Leadership positions will 

be announced at our school Presentation Day on Thursday, 12 

December.  
 

Again, congratulations to all our nominees and we wish them the 

best of luck in becoming a leader for 2020! 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Helping our Anxious Children Workshop 

Last week, Mr Daniel, School Chaplain, held a parent information 

session on ways to help our children with managing feelings of 

anxiety. This session provided valuable information on: 
 

 What is anxiety? 

 When is it a problem? 

 Ways of supporting your child. 

 Explanation of the BRAVE program. 

 Supporting your child at home. 
 

We will be offering 

this session again in 

2020, at both a  

morning and an  

afternoon timeslot,  

for parents who were 

unable to attend. A big 

‘thanks’ to Mr Daniel 

for providing this  

support to our parent 

community. 
 

Community Helpers Morning Tea 

On Tuesday 10 December 

we will be holding our  

Community Helpers  

Morning Tea. This is an  

opportunity for our staff  

to thank all our parent and 

community volunteer  

helpers who have assisted 

us throughout the year.  
 

We look forward to seeing 

you and having the opportunity to thank you for helping us to 

make our school the great place it is!  

 

Seven Hills North SMILES – Week 6 Winners 

At our Week 6 assembly, we drew four winners in our Seven Hills 

North SMILES draw. Congratulations to Connor, Holly, Andre and 

Anshu. These students have been demonstrating our schools’  

expectations of being safe, being a friend and being a respectful 

learner. Remember, the more SMILES a student has, the greater 

their chance of being drawn as a winner. Good luck everyone! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Renai Diamond  

Principal 

 

Giving Tree 

The P&C have a Giving Tree up in the school foyer again this 

year, kindly decorated by each class. Families are able  

to donate a gift wrapped in Christmas paper with a tag  

indicating the age and gender that the gift is suitable for.  
 

These gifts will be donated to the local charity "The Common 

Grounds Community Cafe" at Lalor Park in time for their 

Christmas luncheon for families in need.  
 

Please start sending in your gifts, your generous donations 

will be much appreciated by these families in need. 
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SHNPS IDOL 
IDOL Day 
 

Idol will be held on Tuesday 17 December from 

9.15am to approximately Lunch, there will be 

the normal recess break as an intermission.    

 

Parents and  carers  are welcome to attend. 

There will not be a schedule of performances 

please do not contact the office to find out what 

time your child is performing. 



 

 

Seven Hills North Public School Newsletter 

 

 

 
Seven Hills North Public School Newsletter 

 



 

 

 

 

Seven Hills North Public School Newsletter 

 

 

 
Seven Hills North Public School Newsletter 



 

 

 

Seven Hills North Public School Newsletter 

 

 

 
Seven Hills North Public School Newsletter 



 

 

 

 

Seven Hills North Public School Newsletter 

 

 

 
Seven Hills North Public School Newsletter 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Seven Hills North Public School Newsletter 

 

 

 
Seven Hills North Public School Newsletter 



 

 

Seven Hills North Public School Newsletter 

 

 

 
Seven Hills North Public School Newsletter 

 

 

 



 

 

Seven Hills North Public School Newsletter 

 

 

 
Seven Hills North Public School Newsletter 
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